
 

 

 
 

GOLF COMMITTEE 
May 13, 2014 

5:30PM 
Olde Barnstable Golf Course 

Meeting called to order at: 5:30PM  
 

Minutes: APPROVED 
 
Roll Call DAVID MILLER            Present 
  RICHARD ALIBERTI  Present   
  NANCY BEAUCHAMP Absent 
  GEOFFREY CONVERSE Absent 
  MARY CREIGHTON  Present 
  EDIN NACAR   Present 
  EDWARD HICKEY  Present 
 
ALSO PRESENT: BRUCE MCINTYRE 
 
 

 Chair Miller reads statement in accordance with MGL Ch. 30.A.S.20 regarding public taping at meetings-  No 
one responds as taping this meeting 

 
 
Act on Minutes from the April Meeting: 
 Motion duly made by Mary Creighton to approve the minutes of the April 8th, 2014 meeting. Seconded by 
Ed Hickey  

Vote: so voted unanimously 
 
Old Business: N/A 
 
Hyannis Master Plan Status and Discussion: Bruce McIntyre 

- We should have a copy of the final plan by the end of this week 
- Richard Mandell plans on being in Hyannis on Tuesday May 27th, the goal would be to set up a 

meeting with Richard and Town of Barnstable Management it may be tough with year end near 
and budget review 

- We may have an extra meeting with Richard non committee related more like our focus groups we 
had in the winter 

- Richard Aliberti asked if he considered night lights into his plan 
- Edin Nacar expressed how some people he has been golfing with actually thought that this is 

going to happen.   
- Bruce explained we need to set people straight and this is going to be a long process and we will 

need the full support of the membership 

 

The Town of Barnstable 
Office of Community Services 

367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Lynne M. Poyant, Director 

Office: 508-862-4956 
Fax: 508-862-4782 

 
Barnstable Golf (Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds and Hyannis Golf Course) Marine & Environmental Affairs: 508-790-6272 
     508-362-2606   Senior Services:    508-862-4750 
Hyannis Youth & Community Center:   508-790-6345   Veteran’s Service:    508-778-8740 
Recreation:    508-790-6345 Youth Services :      508-790-6345



 

 

Refreshment Carts Status: Bruce McIntyre 
- The refreshment cart is operational at Hyannis Golf Course. The Barnstable Youth Hockey 

tournament was this past Monday and it was received very well.   
- OBF is still in the works to be operational this summer.  Philbricks restaurant is also starting a 

mobile app that you can order from. 
 
 
Committee Initiatives for FY’15: 

Chair Miller asks the committee to present any initiatives they would like to talk about for FY15 
- Chair Miller suggested the financial implications of the master plan should be an 
   initiative for FY 15 

  - Edin Nacar asked about the bathrooms at Hyannis Golf Course 
  - Bruce explained that it has been approved by the Town Council for $85k CIP for  
     FY 15 and that we will try to start the work January 2015 after the Holidays  

- Mary Creighton asked what can we the committee can do to help drum up the outside tournament 
business 

 
 
Manager/Superintendent Report: Bruce McIntyre 

- Our long time financial supervisor Lisa Peterson is retiring at the end of this fiscal year.  She will 
be working into the first week of July to assist in to closing of year end and cross training a new 
person.  We wish her the best of luck she has been a fantastic employee and has done a fantastic 
job. 

- Golf Destination TV on NESN will be running a show on May 26th at 6pm and 10pm and June 1st at 
5pm featuring Barnstable Golf.  

- There will be a Special Olympics clinic held at Hyannis Golf Course  
- We had our 375th Anniversary Town of Barnstable Golf day May 12th at Olde Barnstable there 

were 56 golfers that took advantage of the $37.50 special we ran. Next Monday May 19th we are 
having the same special at Hyannis Golf Course greens fee, cart and small bucket of balls for 
$37.50 

- Ed Hickey asked about the public transportation and if there is any in the Town of Barnstable that 
golfers can use to get to course to take advantage of these specials if for example they were to 
come over on the ferry from the islands. 

-Chair Miller explained the RTA will take you anywhere you request within a certain 
route 

- Roman Greer and David Donnellan attended a First Tee program in Connecticut and are now First 
Tee certified coaches 

- James Bentley is now a certified pesticide applicator category 37 Turf Specialty  
James and I are the only ones certified at this level 

- All greens and tees were aerated and top dressed the end of April, the courses are good to go. 
- Today was the Ladies Club Opening Day event here at OBF we had 44 ladies play 
- First fertilization will take place at both courses this week, we only do the roughs once a year and 

the fairways twice a year 
- The Men’s two day Member-Member tournament sign up is available for sign up 
- Edward Hickey had a few questions about the reports that are emailed 

-Bruce explained how and why we forecast and project the numbers  
-    Edin Nacar asked if there has been any thought of bringing a large tournament   

                             to the cape.   
 -Bruce: we would love to have a USGA Junior National Championship  

Closing Public Comments: N/A 
 
 
 



 

 

MOTION TO ADJOURN DULY MADE BY Mary Creighton SECONDED BY Edin Nacar  
Vote: so voted unanimously 

  
Adjourn:   Time 6:30 PM 
 
Next Golf Committee meeting scheduled Tuesday, 10 June, 2014  

At Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds Golf Course 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Wayne R. Malcolm 
Recording Secretary 
 

 
Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours   

** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand or at 
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/GolfCommittee **  

 
 


